Planning application comment was submitted on the03 April 2025 10:32 AM

The following is a comment on application P250532/PSI by Stacey Preece

Nature of feedback: Support the application

Comment: | agree with the rebuild of the school , but i think previsions should be put in place for a safer passage
to and from school.

Attachment:

Their contact details are as follows:

First name: Stacey
Last name: Preece

Address: Highfield House, Pontrilas, HR2 0BJ

Infrastructure from section 106 to consider: | support the building of a new primary school in Peterchurch but
there is a need for a zebra crossing to be installed outside the school or somewhere along the road that is
suitable to do so. There is nowhere for children, elderly or disabled to cross safely. It is logical to place the
crossing outside the school so that it benefits the school and villagers crossing to use the doctor’s surgery, shop,
village hall and church and the high school.

With the wider community that are having to use the area to collect children from the primary school and the high
school the road is very dangerous amd the accumulation of vehicles parked along the road side for collecting is
making it increasingly unsafe and dangerous for other road users that being vehicles and pedestrians with poor
visability and sometimes no visability with the addition of no places to pull in to pass by. There has been a
number of near misses and accidents regarding all users along the peterchurch stretch of road and with the
footfall for the primary inevitably going to increase with the school and intake size and the increasing cost of a
school bus pass making it unaffordable for those with multiple children adding to the problem the amount of
vehicles and therefore pedestrians off all ages but a big proportion of these being children is going to increase
and inturn going to increase the danger to them which for a parent or member of the public is an increasing
concern when you want your child or your self / family member to be in a safe enviroment especially a priority
when it comes to the day to day task of getting to school and back.

| am aware i am not a resident of peterchurch but with two children attending the schools here i think it does
affect them to and my increasing concern for their safety with getting to and from school 5 days of the week.

Link ID: https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/info/200142/planning_services/planning_application_search/details?
id=250532
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